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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            October 23, 2001

PRESENT:

____Arlene Bautista
   __x_Muriel Franklin        _conf Valerie Jeffrey
__x_Annette Owens

____Neal Bennett
   _ml_Sonia Gallardo
        ____ Donna Manno
__x_Valerie Wagner

____Bill Benson
   __x_Beverly Gilmore      __x_ Ron Martinkus
__x_Lisa Webb

__x_Del Bergin
   __x_Nancy Hammond     ____ Carlos Mena 
__x_Dean Whetham

____Rocky Bonura
   _conf Vic Hanson      
        __x_ Linda Mobley 
____Brenda Wilson

__x_Mike Dalton
   ____Charles Hughes        ____ Semisi Moniati
__x_Mike D’Amico

__x_Momi Elliott
   __x_Miriam Ifill
        ____ John Moore

Introduction:   Mike D’Amico chaired the meeting in Vic’s absence.

Minutes:  The minutes of September 25 were approved.

Emergency Preparedness:  Mike gave the emergency preparedness presentation that he and Rocky Bonura made at a recent management meeting.  Rocky and the Disaster Advisory Council made the emergency preparedness tape that was shown to the group.  It is being shown at all new employee orientations and is being distributed to managers.  The goal is to get all students to see it also.  Highlights:

· Close to 200 ECC employees have completed the search and rescue training.  

· ECC mail is being screened.  Corey McGavin has had some training in this area.  

· Faculty members will be receiving training on what to do in an emergency, because in many situations they need to take charge.  

· The Office of Safety and Health will be sending out emergency signs and information on building captains.   

In an emergency, it is important to stay calm and:

· Act according to proper procedure, even during drills.  Study posted evacuation maps in advance so you know where to go in an emergency.

· Avoid using elevators in an evacuation.  After evacuating a room, close the doors so emergency personnel will know the room is clear (but don’t lock them).

· In the event of an earthquake, don’t evacuate.  Use the Duck, Cover and Roll procedure to protect yourself from falling objects.   Be aware of the possibility of aftershocks.

· Look for building captains (wearing yellow vests) to guide you to emergency gathering sites or the mass assembly area (track and stadium area).  

The organization chart of the ECC SEMS/Incident Command System was also shared with the group.  It was noted that the Emergency Operations Center is in the Police Department.   The President, Vice Presidents, Safety Officer, Incident Commander, Public Information Officer, Facilities Director and Business Manager have all been trained and will man this center.  This group met five times on September 11.  There is also a mobile emergency van available.  The crisis intervention team is headed by the Director of Student Services.  

Copies of flyers on how to handle mail and package screening, and health advisory information were shared with the group. 

Methods of communication are being increased in all areas.  For example, the number of radios available to building captains has been increased.

Budget:   Copies of an E-mail from Chancellor Tom Nussbaum were shared with the group.  He has told all state agencies to prepare for a 15% reduction in budget.  

Division Reports:  

· Muriel Franklin -  Open enrollment meetings with American Fidelity (Section 125 providers) will be held in November.   Call the 1-800 number on the orange flyer.  It was noted that Section 125 provides for money to be deducted in advance for medical expenses.  This reduces your taxable income; however, if you don’t use it all on medical expenses, you lose it.  

· Del Bergin:  They are gearing up for spring registration.  20,000 mailers will be sent out.  The hang-up in getting the spring schedule printed was not caused by anyone in Administrative Services.  

ITS is now conducting quarterly user group meetings for managers and users alike.  The next one for Administrative Services will be held on November 14 in the Alondra Room.  

· Annette Owens:  She is working with getting training on new software, systems, etc.     

· Ron Martinkus:  Hot water has been restored.  In response to a question on why the three days between Christmas and New Year don’t appear on the new compressed calendar and how they will be reported, Mike replied that they will be handled the same as they usually are.  The compressed calendar will not change this.

· Nancy Hammond:   With the new  compressed calendar, rush and buyback will be ongoing.  There will be no break.  

The safety doors for the convenience stores were installed yesterday; however, they now have raccoon problems in snack bar one.  

· Dean Whetham:  Many people don’t know what to do in emergency situation.   A review/refresher is needed.  Supervisors need to address this.

· Miriam Ifill:  They are finishing refunds.  Registration for staff starts the 16th.  Staff and students can purchase discount movie tickets with a valid sticker ($10 a year for staff, $10 semester for students).  She has attended both meetings about the Timekeeper system.      

· Momi Elliott:  Concern has been expressed by some that mandatory core training would be used against employees.  The fear is that there will be pressure to do more, or that it will be used adversely in evaluations.  Some say it shouldn’t be mandatory – others ask about the consequences if one doesn’t complete the mandatory training.  She is concerned that this could give the training program a bad rap before it even gets started.   For this reason, perhaps the college needs to express its intent in this area.  

· Lisa Webb:   Mailed payroll checks took as long as a week to get to their destinations due to the September 11 incident and the resultant precautionary measures.  Since the precautions are likely to continue, Janice Ely will notify everyone about establishment of a window of time on payday to pick up checks.  Those not picked up will then be mailed.  Access to payroll will also be very limited due to security concerns.

· Mike Dalton:  In many cases, the only people you reach when calling the college are student help and causal workers, who have the least information and no stake in how the college is perceived.  This can be detrimental to the college.  It was suggested that if they are going to be on the front lines, they need more training.  Vic noted that he is working on getting Cabinet to recognize this issue and attempt to resolve it.  One solution would be to focus on moving from casual to permanent part-time positions.  

Also, since emergency procedures aren’t used often, refresher courses on emergency training would be helpful.  

· Valerie Wagner:  The next search and rescue training is November 14 in Huntington Beach.

· Beverly Gilmore:   They are getting new computers.  Mike noted that while the lease issue for computers has died, the concept of upgrading every three years is still alive. 

· Linda Mobley:  Janet Clarke did Datatel training last week.  Her instructions are on their home page.  They also viewed the safety video in their staff meeting last week.

Miscellaneous:  The next CCE negotiations meeting is November 7.

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.
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